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5 November 2019 
 
Dear Sharon 
 
RE: CCEA Regulation Monitoring Report 2019 
 
Thank you for receipt of your final monitoring report. We are delighted that the report highlights that OCN NI has no 
non-compliances and no action plan is required in response.  
 
The findings and observations are welcomed and we intend to follow up on a number of observations – some of 
which have already been incorporated into our operational plan 2019/20. 
 
I’d also like to take this opportunity to commend the professional conduct of your regulatory monitoring team during 
the recent audit of OCN NI. The process of communication and the approach employed during the organisation visit 
was positively commented on by OCN NI staff and enabled the regulatory team to have a full and open interaction. 
This has culminated in a report which portrays OCN NI in a very positive light and provides great encouragement to 
the Board and staff.  The report findings validate the hard work and application we endeavor to fulfil in order to 
protect the AO license we value so much. 
 
Once again, OCN NI welcomes the robustness of regulatory audit and look forward to continuing to work in 
supporting the NI Regulator’s vision for safeguarding the quality assurance of qualifications offered in N. Ireland. 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Martin Flynn 
Chief Executive 
 
cc David Crosbie 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Advancing Education ⚫ Awarding Qualifications 
 

OCN NI is registered as a company limited by guarantee in Northern Ireland No. NI50863 

OCN NI Sirius  House, 10 Heron  Road, Belfast BT3 9LE | Registered Charity Number NIC100241 

mailto:info@ocnni.org.uk
mailto:info@ocnni.org.uk
http://www.ocnni.org.uk/
http://www.ocnni.org.uk/

